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****** 1 

(Whereupon, Tape I begins.) 2 
THE CHA lRMAN: 111is is the recording ol' the 3 

State Water Plai1 hearing on Polky 32 in l.luriey, 4 
Idaho on January 30th al 2:00 p.rn. 5 

Ladies and gentlemen, we'd like to welcome 6 

you to the fifth of the series of public 7 

information meetings and public testimony Iha( 8 
wc'rn taking un behalf of the ldaho Water ResnU1'ce 9 
Uuard fol revision to Policy 32 nfthe State Water i 10 

Plan. 
1
1

11 

If everybody has a copy of the Currents, I'd 12 

kind ofl ike to just dritl through that with you I 13 
just a little bit. In December of l 984, the Water ! 14 

Board sentenced some draft language, proposed 115 
language to the revision of Policy 32, the State 16 

Waler Plan. The Idaho Water Resource Board's main 11 7 

function is to develop the Water Plan, keep the 18 

Wate1· Plan U() to date, make any changes tu the i 19 
Water Plan. i 20 

And what we arc here for today is to (ale 1· 21 
your testimony on revisions of Policy 32, Th~ way 22 
we would like to work it i~, after I've given some 23 
introdnctioM, we're going to have Frank Sherman, i 24 
from the Department of Water Resources briefly go J 25 
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over the changes as are indicated in the paper. 
After that, we will take the public testimony. 
We'll close thc.pL1blic testimony. Then we'll open 
it up for some brief questions and answcn. if you 
have something on your mind that might be 
bothering you. · 

So if you look at pages 2 and pages 3, 
you'll find proposed draft changes of Policy 32. 
Going on to pages 4, 5, 6 and 7 is the proposed 
legislative package. Now, that particular section 
is devoted to what our legislators are now worki11g 
on in Boise, Pulicy 32 plays a very important 
role in the development of that legislative 
package. And it's very important to us that we 
hear what you have to say. 

Now, if you look at the right•hand side on 
page 7, you11l see some ,wlions that must be taken 
by May 15th of l 985. And I'll just kind of read 
doW11 through those with you. Number one, the 
"Slate Waler Plan is to be amended.'' And that's 
the purpose that we are in front of you today. We 
want to hear your comments and things that you 
think we should do, revise, change, delete, 
whatever, of the proposed Policy 32. 

No. 2, ''the legislative package is to 

Page 4 

be passed by May 15th.'' No. 3, "appropriate 
actions by the PUC or the legislature t;allcd for 
in the agreement must be taken.'' No. 4, ''the 
appropriate order by the Federal Fneq~y Regulatory 
Commis.~ion acceptable to the parties to the 
agreement is to be issued.'' "The Idaho PUC must 
dismiss the 1977 petition by the Idaho 
ratepayers." No. 6, "if required, the Oregon PUC 
must also approve the entire package." No. 2nd,. 
No. 7, "enactment by the k,gislature of 
subordination language as sel forlh in 7 A and 7D," 
which you find from pages 4 through pages 7. 

So with that -- let's see, I better 
introduce everybody. We've got Don Kramer, board 
incrnber from Castleford. Don form's over there. 
Dave Rydalch is from die St. Anthony area. He's a 
farmer, anJ also a member of the Committee 9. On 
my left is Jim Shawver. Jim's a farmer from the 
Eden, Idaho area. An<l Wayne Haas on end of the 
table, 

Frank Shennan will he •· from the Department 
of Water Rights Resources will be discussing the 
32 revisions. And we have a director of lhe 
Department of Water Resources with us today, 
Kem1eth A. Dunn. 

1 (Pages l to 4) 
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Frank'? l because the Idaho codi.: sections refer to the 
MR. SHERMAN: Thank you, Mr. Director. 2 proposed revisions do nqt 1;1:-:ist. They do exist in 
It a little bjt complicated. There's 3 the fotm of the legislative package that the 

an t:Xisting State Water Plan. There"s the 4 negotiators put together, and are asking the 
prupm1ed revisions to one of the policies of the 5 legislature lo pass. 
plan. And there's the agreement itself l'<l like 6 Because these wakr!-i that are being held in 
to go through. the proposed revision very quickly 7 trust once belonged to Idaho Power, they are not 
with y01i. B the uuappropl'iated watt)r from the State. 

The existing Water Plan deals with water f 9 Therefore, the State can put special urilcria on 
allouations in the Snake River Rasin. It has to j 10 a11yone who wishes to use those waters. AnJ that's 
be changed for two rcai,;om:. Quite clearly, the ! 11 what at Oile time was called, quote, .interest 
agreement specifies uhangcs tu the State Water ! 12 criteri<l, It's hopefully going to be rderred to 
Plan that negotiators felt were necessary. Bui [ 13 as Idaho Code Section 42-203C. It's what's in the 
there's another reason. And that is when the j 14 agrctmcnt. 
Idaho Suprumc Court ruled that Tdaho Powe!' l 15 This is where the discussion about the 
Company, in an unsubordinatcd right to water at f 16 family fam1 (unintelligible) hydropower, that kind 
Swan Falls Dam, it made these allocations wrong, r 17 of thing. Those arc criteria for the State to let 
because they were based on the idea that the State ! 18 someone else takll this water that Idaho Power 
protects Idaho policy water rights as low ail they ·119 claims for their own use. The Board acknowledges 
wanted. But the whole plan stays around a flow l)f 20 !hat !his, perhaps, is best established 
:noo CliS. And that's what we gauged for Swan l 21 (unintdligiblc). Should he part ofldaho code, 
Falls Dam. ! 22 just the requirements for a pen-:on who applies for 

whatever, specified that, as part ofd1e tradeoffa 24 It's a htt.le complex. We always talk about 
between lhc State and Idaho Power Company, lhal 2 5 !he Swan Falls problem that flows past 

Now. the compromise and ntgolii:itions. ~3 unappropnated waters are in the Idaho Code. 

---~- l".MW.tNtMNW'l.'1.,-~~-""'"'-'~-fl - -_,,..,.,.,. I.\M;,,,;;,,,_,,_,__.,,..,__ -------,-,,-,--,--,,-,. ... ,w,,-,.,~-~~.w,.;.,..,.,.,. ___ ~--
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!ht:' flow ,\l the Murphy Gauge will be changed from j 1 

.BOO C::fS to 3900 CFS in summertime, and 5600 CFS 2 
in the wintettime.. That's ba:;ically what Policy I 3 
32 Snake Rive,· Basin add~s:;ct.. It addresses that ' 4 

lihangc. It also inclurle~ minimum llows for places i 5 

,mlkd Johnson's Bar and Lime Point. Thcy'n: : 6 
hel1.1w the Hells Canyon cnmplex. They're mentioned' 7 
in the exlsting Water Plan as desirable tlows. 8 

There al'e actually llowi. required by Idaho l 9 
Power by their fodenil lkense. By proposing to 10 
add them to the Water Ph1n ag State pc11ir.:y, tht: 11 
Water Board fol:'ls that, if there were ever tCJ be ,t 12 
change in the lkem;e requir-,-incnt~, this much 
watn would be g11,minteed at those two places. 
And that'i. really what lvfoy Policy 32 is all about, 
establishing those minimum flows within the river. 

Now, f'olicy water held in trust by the 
State has a new concept in Idaho in lhtil the water 
that w1:frc talking about is the waler that war,: 
daimcd by Idahn Power, Thh water is being held 
in tr·us\ by the State for the 8tme to reallocate 
to other 11St'!i, It is the policy of the State 1:md 
the Bo,.rd, that upon reallocation, it can only be 
done if il Jnt)ets certain Idaho code tlml critc1ia. 
This is anolhL'T place whei·e h gets 1.:omplicatcd, 
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Murphy Gage. You have to realize that Idaho Power 
has a claimed water right al all our hydro 
facilitie~ upstream at that poinl. When someone 
says there's nnly 600 CFS in lilt river 
(unintelligible) divided i.t up between 3900, ]300, 
4500 it's actually hcen down to. That's true only 
in the reai.;h around Swan Falls facility. ldah(> 
Power's appointment other upstream resources can 
he much larger. 

As part of the agreetmmt, Idaho Power 
Company has said they will not protest the lack or 
water at any of their uthcr facilities providing 
the .'.WOO and the 5600 criteria arc met at 
Murphy Gage. 

So when the negotiators made the dccision to 
split between what is historically known as the 
Murphy Gage and what the Stale Water Plan called 
for, they really were setting the rules fr>r that 
particular gauge. There's more water 
theoretically held in !rust in an upstream 
facility. How much of that waler you can actually 
use, still 3900 past Murphy Gage 
(unintelligible). 

But that's the waler that's hdd in trust by 
the St.1-te, thm water that had hccn claimed by 

2 (Pagss 5 to 8) 
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1 Idaho Power. They can certainly us!;) it as long as l the State pur:..uant to Policy less the amount 
2 it's available to them. Rut they agree not to 2 ofwate:r set atiide to be domestic, commercial, 
3 protest if the State waors other people to use J municipal and industrial use, shall be availahle 
4 !hat water providing they meet the lnws m·1he 4 for agricultural purposes." 
5 State ofldaho, indL1ding the new crtteria. 5 Problem there, of eCJmsc, i1:1 th.flt a new 
6 Policy 32ll, "domestic, commercial, municipal 6 agriculture use has 10 rneet these new criteria the 
7 and industrial." The existing Water Plan when it 1 legitllalurc's gCting to establish if they're going 
8 made its allegations for specific uses in the 8 to gut that water the State is huliling in lieu of 
9 basin set aside -- al that time we were talking in 9 Idaho Power plan. 

10 terms of acre feet, but it converts to ahout 144 ! 10 Policy 32D, Hydropower. lt m;knnwledges 
11 CFS in water on average flow for municipal and j 11 that hydro- -- m,c of water for generation of 
1.2 imlustrial uses. j 12 electricity is beneficial use. That's already law 
13 The proposed revision kct:ping the CFS i 13 in the Sime of Idaho. Vv11at they do here, though, 
14 designation as negotiators reached -- wm: used in j 14 is sny, "and that depletion of flows below the 
15 reaching their common law~, we plan, 01· we sugg1:stj 15 minimum average daily flow set forth in Policy 32 
16 ot we sugget-:t at 150 cubic feet per second of l 16 is nul in public interest." 
1 7 w~ter be set aside for domestic, commercial, 1 1 7 So what they're doing is pa11 of the 
18 municipal and industriaJ uses. You note we're 18 tradeoffs here is saying that we'll recognize that 
19 including domestic as pn1t of this. It's: not 100 19 3900 and 5600 are necessary. And it's in the 
20 painful an inclusion, hccause a person who drinks 20 public interest that that water is avsilablc to 
21 waler, his waste products generally don't leave 1 21 Idaho Power for power We're hiking some 
22 the basin. So each treatment plant put,;; it back 22 of the water sway from them, but we're 
23 in the river or out 011 the land. The water budget 23 guaranteeing rh.em wmerhnpcfully in perpetuity, 
24 for a human, basically, what he swesl:s i~ lost to 24 saying it's not in public itHcrcst to know what 
25 the Snake River Ba:::iti ground water Sy81.t;)m and j 25 (unintelligible) the minimum flow is. 

...... ,............... • .... ,. -·-·-·-·-··· "' .... ~ ...... .,. ......... , ...... Wl"l'""l'MW.~W.wm.w.~•/'l,Wmll.,_l~l'lmm./'l.'N.'11,W.' IA."11 .. 1.w.11.1,.1, .. ,, .. ,.1,hM,./wl, .... , ................ , "'",'l','l"l',W,WW'1."IISIW.W, .. \M,lll,'i,,\\MNw.'lwNw.'I,,, ......... ,.,,..,, _____ ,,_, ___ _ 
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river system. The rest of i.t is bad. So the 
iudusion of Jomcstic doesn't really a1nou1:1t to 
much. 

If you want to get a feel for how much waler 

I 
1 

! 2 
3 
4 . 

is going to he set aside out of this water, right ! 5 
now in !he hasin we divert approximately 400 CFS! 6 
in average. Going to ::;1.-1. aside 150 CFS. You'll 
note that this policy very specifically says 150 
CFS of consmnptive use. Now, that 400 CFS that 

diverted, chat part that's used to wakr 

7 

: 8 
~ g 

ilO 
people's lawns. keep the golf course green, some i 11 
of that., most of that water probably is com.urned. ! 12 
Rut the water that's used for cooling purposes, ! 13 
waiih water, that water gets back in the system in ,. 14 
a real cornmmptivc use, very close management 15 
approach. , 16 

You need to know how much of the water l 1 7 
' anybody is Ji vertiilg is actually vonsutnptivdy ! 18 

used and lo.st to the system, So if you tak.t: 150 j 19 
CFS com:umptive use, !hat's pretty dm1e lo what's ! 2 0 
probably being consumptively used today hy 
domestic, lmmidpal, uon!ruerdal un<l indrn,trial 
use. 

"Policy 32C, AgricnlnU'e, It is the policy 
ofldaho that appropriated water held fo trust by ! 25 

Now, the existing Water Plan will take th~ 
role that the rnle -- if the legislature passes 
the (tu1intelligible) bill, {11t1il1tdligihk) below 
that. So they get something new, and the State 

some of the water. 
Policy J2L, Navigation. This ii;; basically 

the .same language that's in the ex.isling Water 
Plan. And it says that, with these minimum flows, 
the State feels there's enough water in the river 
at all titne/$ to satisfy recreational interests and 
those commercial motives (unimelligible). 

Agriculture Policy 32F. This again is a 
n .. 'Peat of the language that's already ill the State 
Water Plan. lt does testify, however, that if a 
trout fa.rmer or agriculrurist wishes 10 pruccs8 
his product, that's a commercial or manufacturing 
type (unintelligible). Waters for that purposes 
should he accounted fru in DCMI withdrawal 
allocation. And then says that the .minimum flows 
established by the plan -..hould supply water to the 
trnut fanning industry. That's because the water 
in the riv,~r below Milner Dam, at least in the 
low-flow periods of the year, i!, frequently mostly 
(unintelligible) Mountain Spring8. Many of the 
foh cultures in the state (unintelhgible). 

3 (Pages 9 to 12) 
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1 lfwc'rc going to have 3900 going past 1 where somebody may dump into the river 
2 Murphy Gage, we're going to have to have the water 2 (unjntelligible) is a beneficial use of water. 
3 coming up Mtmntain Springs. Therefore, those guy 3 The person has -- waste waters are so bad you 
4 would probably protet:t it lo some- degree .. It does 4 can't meet the federal and State requirements, you 
5 specify, as dues the existing Water Plan, however, 5 shouldn't be dumping into the river, You sl10uld 
6 that a water right is not a guarantee o(your need 6 change what you're doing, There are laws to make 
7 for diversion, and says you're entitled to the 7 this happen. We shouldn't take our good water and 
8 waler as long as there's a legitimate way to get 8 mix it wi.th bad water (unintelligible). "M,is 
9 it. lfthe springs were to decline, some people, 9 policy is basically already in the ex.isling Walur 

10 trout farmers, for example, may have to change lhe 10 Plan. 
11 diversion works. In extreme case, someone might 11 Polit::y 321, New Storage. This policy is a 
12 even (unintclligihle). His water rights, priurily 12 direct outcome of the agreement. Negotiators 
13 date, he has water available to hitn. But his need 13 spelled it out in the agreement and asked the 
14 for diversion would not necessarily be protected. 14 Board to addres~ the problem to include this 
15 Policy 320, Fish, Wildlik and Recreation. 15 language or very similar language in the State 
16 This one I think I'll read al least part of it, 16 Water Plan. The Sw.in Policy really has two 
l 7 because ies a sore point for many individuals. 1 7 policies in it. See with the first one •· which 
18 "It is the policy oflda.ho that the new minimum 1 B may he ea'>ier to Llxplain, bul it may not be easier 
19 flow estahfohcd under Policy 321! are sufficient 19 lo picture it. 
20 and nccc~sary to meet the minimum requirements fo 20 The first policy is that before new storage 
21 aquatic lifr, fish and wildlife, and to provide , 21 is developed in the basin above Murphy Gage, a 

22 water for recreation in the Snake River below i 22 determination should be made tJ1at we're making 

23 Milner Dam." r! 23 maximum use of the existing facilities in the 
24 The Board has always acknowledged that 3300 24 sy~tem. It's hard to accept that in an area of 
25 CFS at Murphy was not optimum for fish and 25 the state where we can't meet water claims for 
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wildlife or aquatic lifo, but it is a minimum 
value to protect and retain some of the resources 
we know of. By raising lhat flow, they're saying 
it may be, perhaps, even that 3900 isn't optimum, 
but it will protect the minimum value that we 
need"- accept as sort of a lifostyle in Idaho. 
It is also the figure that the negotiators have 
asked the Board to adopt. 

The Board has another mechanism for 

' ! 

l ~ 
I 3 
I 4 
I 5 

I 6 
I 
I 7 

8 

9 

protecting fish and wildlife. And that's their 10 

end-stream (unintelligible) program. The Board is, 11 

the only entity i11 the State who can appropriate ! 12 
lhe unappropriated waters of the stale for j 13 
end-stream values. And they've done that on manyl 14 
of the tributaries (unintelligible) through ! 15 
system. Tt's a different mechanism. Over and 
between the two, the Board feels they can protect 
fish, wildlife and recreation values within the 
state. 

Policy 32.E -- no, H. l don't know why I 
said that. Policy 32H, Water Quality and 
Pollution Control. The Hoard feds that there arc 
enough Federal anJ State regulations to protect 
the waler quality in the State of Idaho. They do 
nut feel that uKing good water to dilute bad water 

! 16 
I 
i 17 

! 18 
/19 
\20 
i 21 
1 22 
)23 
,' 
I 24 

j 2s 

water in the river at this stage anrl we haven't 
for Idaho policy 8400 c.laim (unintclligihlc) that 
on Octoher l st, the water master chose 12,000 CFS 

or something along those lines over Milner Dam. 
And it goes on down the river. 

Tt would be more beneficial to the State if 
that water were used rather than just dumped in 
the irrigation system. So the m:gotiators asked 
the Board and to the Board of Dime tor to examine 
this problem. In fact, put the burden on the 
directoi- to make Jetem1ination as to whether 
maxiurnm use is being made of the system. There 
are today unappropriated waters in the 
(unintelligible). I th.ink it would be ve1y hard 
for the director to ~ay we need a new dam when 
there arc nonappropriated waters in the system. 

If you were asked today lo approve the 
preparntion of that water anJ then someone came in 
and ask for new wnslruction, you might have a bit 
of problem reaching a decision. The things that 
the negotiators want the Board to look at are 
really legal institutional barriers to the use of 
this water which sits; in the reservoir during 
inigation season, then is dumped. There arc a 
lot of harriers, a lot oflcgal barriers, some 

4 (Pages 13 to 16) 
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Page 171 
State bmriers, Federal ba11·1ers. 

Federal harriers, one, per8on can only lease 
or sell hi~ water from a 11e<lt.7al re~ervoir 

l ~ 
! 3 
: 

one year at a time. There':; a provision Ju !hr:. 1 4 

Idaho law. There are .rnles and regulations for I 5 
the w11t~ bank. Committee of nine uses that t.o I 6 

move water around lo some deg1'ee in the upper pait I 7 
of the basin. But dealing with water frotu a i 8 
Federal rci,;ervoir, lt can !mly be use<l one year al i 9 
a lime. Not vc1y much h1r.entive for smneone who j 10 
wants to cumc in and do something new, hec:niSe, j 11 
one, whv would he risk his own mom:v when he's l 12 
only gu;rnnteed water for one year. • j 13 
(Unintdligible) guaranteeed water for one yeai·. ! 14 

So that's a barrier to fair i.se, more efficient ; 15 

u:'le of the \vah::r. I 16 
A second barrier is that if your wnlet is ! 1 7 

!itorcd in a nonFederal reservoir, you cmmol make 118 
a profit on sale or lease: of that water. What's 19 

!ht: im:e11tivc for someone who's got water use i 20 
one year in 10, or one year in 20, go out and try i 21 
and sell it, if you c<1n't make a profit? So those ; 22 
are two real barriers to trying to make mo!'e i 23 
efficient use of the water in the already oxisti ng 2 4 

.syst.ern. 2 5 

Page 19 

We're talking about a part of the state 

where we're really fodng up to the fact we're 
,,.:a1or sho1t. And yet, there is water that doesn't 
gel put to cconomi~: uses. That's !be:: first pmt 
of the response. 

The St:cond part rel.arr::~ specifically lo the 
rt:aeh ofriver below Milne1· Dam ,md above the 

!'vlurphy Gage. Ry !he working agreement, everybody 
mldes here and there. And one of the trades that 
Idaho Power wanted was protection fo1· their 

wintertime operations. Two things that need to be 
prutcictcd, at least lwu l know of, Ci::rlllinly, 
they have a ready ma1·ket on the coast where i;omc 

of these people (unintelUgible). 
The ol.htJr is at ,vinte1iime is when they fill 

Brownlee Reservoir, the only storage reservoir 
1·eally in the Hells Canyon common. Su they wanted 

as much water assured to them during that period 
of OJ>ernlion as they could gel. That's the reai5on 
for 5600 CFS in 1he wintertime. 

What do negotial(lrs agree to wh~l lhtl Board 
is supposed to include a S~ate policy is that 
approval of new storage projects that would divert 
water from ~he main :;tern of the Snake River 
bdwcen Milner and Murphy during the period 

•---~'"'1''•/'f'l"l•W'l'-wm,.".f,_,,.,~,~•--- ...... •••u•- ••,•¥",..._tNtMNtMmMa..,a,,.,,,.., •• ,,--••• •••---•-•-•-•-•--~l,l;\,/;\,/; ............. -a-•-»•»-,.,.,.,..s,,W,'IWm/C'Ml,'/J,J/l,'/1.,1-----•-•--,--,--~--•""•-
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There are scvcral barriers at the Stak 
level. A person can have a full natural flow 

right and full storage waler rigl1t for the sruxie 
piece of grouad. But a pen.on can't sell off his 
,vater if it would be a di8scnsim1 in use. Yom 
waler right entitles you to pul so much water in 
so much ground for agricultural pmposcs, for 
example. If you have more water than lhal, you 
can't sell it to another person that's going to 
comiume it. Many potential saks get caught in 
this trap. It would require changi11g the State 
law. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 
6 

i 7 
! 8 

' ; 9 
I 
! 10 
!11 
I l-2 
i 

The same thing so1t of applies lo all the j 13 
rules and regulations for the water bank on j 14 
Kutalris (phonetic). Person doesn't put his water 1 15 

to use where it's supposed to go once in j 16 
five years, he can lose his water right. 11 7 

There are plenty of reasons why this water 18 
,5its in there year aftt.,- year and .it gets dumped. : 19 
City of Pocatello, for exan1ple, has a water right j 20 
to be U!>ed in emergency situations, which !he only i 21 
way they could w:ie would be to throw I 22 

(uniiltelligiblc) in tbe river tell the waler l 23 

ma:,;tcr (unintdligible) try and catch it when it ! 24 
goes by. They'll never using that water. 1 

25 
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November ht, March 31st, should he coupled with 
provisions that mitigate and impact such 
dqllctioos we haw on the generation of 
hydmpower. 

Mitigate, very specifo.:ally identified in 
the fine as lessening the impact. It doesn't mean 
that if you'n.~ going to take so many, sollleone 
want~ to r.ake so many, there could be water around 
for storage. 1Ie has to give Idaho Power a Jollar 
value for that. It means he has to lessen tbe 
impact. 

The mlc!l and regulations for how it's going 
to be calculated will only be in place if the 
agreement ever gets through, It's going to he a 
complicated procedure. Quite honestly, each 
diversion project will probably he evaluated 
within the basin. You've got to calculate the 
mitigation. You have to know the details and the 
specifieH of when the water1s corning out and when 
it'ii coming hack in, that kind of thing. 

The last Policy 32J, Storage \.Vater for 
Management Purpo8es. This is a policy that's not 
:.11ecifically called for in the agreement. When 
some of the thing:=; the agreement calls foi' makes 
this a record as a policy. As I ;;aid earlier, 

5 (Pagea 17 to 20) 
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Pa.ge 21 ! 
there are unappropriated waters in the system 1 

conceivably the State cmtld acquire 
(unintelHgible). Ifthc Department is gning to 
issue pennits from the rivL"T and from the aquifor, 
and reaHze that the a4uifer discharge is 
basically American falls and Thousand Springs. 

The key (unintelligible) point in tenns of 

i 

3 

4 

6 

7 

the whufo Snake River is that Thousand Springs, if 8 
we start issuing permits mi the aqtt.ifer and get 9 

below 3900 through an error on our part, we, the 
State, has no place to get water fnr thi;; call. 

10 

11 

Idaho Power would bank, shutting oIT a pump 
{u:n.intelligihlc) is not going to the water at 
the Murphy Gage in any kind of reasonable time, 
at alt. H would eventually, blll (uuintelligihlc) 
measure of consequence of shutting off water 
(unintelligible). Ofrourse, ifwe could shut one 
or two river pt,ople off, you'd sec water on the 
way. 

1f !he State had access LO some water 
where tc:, he used when the State made a""'~""",;;" 
it would allow the managers aml regulmors to be 
less conservative in issuing water rights without 
having to fall back on, l would assume, the 
directors, if you arc careful as he start~ to 

12 

13 

14 

1S 
16 
17 

18 

19 

20 
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Mr. Chaimum, {unintelligible). 

THE CHAIRl\1AN: Thank you, Mr. Shi:rnmn. 
W c'll start the fiJm1al public hearing 

· process. And the oh:1ir woultl first call Dr. Chuck 
Brockway. 

.Thank yi.lu. State your name, addres:; arni 

tcV .. ·phone numbel'. it would be nw::it ,tpflredated, 
Or. nrockway. 

OR. BROCKWAY: Chuck Brockw11y. I'm with the 

UniVl'rsity of ldiihn at Kimberly Rcsc,1n:h Station. 

And the tek:ph~me number is 423-4691, 

Am I the Dnly l)ne signed up, Mr. Chain:11nn, 
to :;peak? 

Ti IE Cl !AIRMAN: No, sir. We have one more. 
DR. HROCKWA Y: A wl11)le bunch of them, G•>i:.),:_l. 

Then I won't take thr; whole fleriod. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Hut if you would liki;: 1() L,:tke 

the foH hout --

DR. BROCKWAY; I would like to addrc~s some 
of the things that cDncern me regarding 
implementation ol"lhe proposed Policy 32, One of 

them dc:tds with the 32B for DCM[ allocations. It 
:;t;:err1s like, and maybe it's ini:.:vituhle, th.at 
whenever a policy's ch,111geu, or new statutes 
adopted, it phlcr;~ uddidonal bllrdcn!> on the State 

--••• .. ••••••••••••~---•-•,••-•-•f----••••----•--'••--,-.-.----•••------•-•"''"'•mM.M 
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approach his 3900 maximum level. lf he knows 
if he makes a mistake, he's going to the water 
pretty quiokly, then he may go ahead and issue 
whatever he thinks is his maxin11.11n level 

Now, this water woul<l not necessa1ily _., if 
the State it could inquire. They're, nm going lu 
sit idle. lt could go to the water bank. 
Conueivably could be ~old to Idaho Power. 1t 
would not have to sit idle. But iL would he them 
if the State felt, through their own fault, they 
could nut rneet tbe tenns nf the ag.reement. 

One thing that's not in Lhe State Water Plan 
l'd like to just discus1>, and then 1'11 shut up, 
the agreement is designed tu protect the existing 
use. It states tlmt if a pcr::.on can prove be was 
making beneficial use of the water prior to the 
day of the signing CJf the agreement, he shall he 
protected. Ifin terms of dry years and the flow 
were not there naturally, the existing user would 
not he m1llc<l upon by Idaho Power to be 8hut off 
to satisfy Idaho Power right. It would only be 
the person whose proof of ui-.c came- after the 
8igning of the agreement th.at Idaho Puwer would 
take actiuri ag:air1st if their right went out past 
the 3900 (unintelligible). 

1 
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agcnuie~ for regulation and/or adn1ittlstrntion. 
Thi~ one seems to do tl1at in that ifwe are 
aHocat.ing or proposing to allocate 150 CFS of 
consumptively used water, which could translate 
into anywhere f'mrn 150 to a thousand CFS of 
dive11ed ·water, depending on the percentage of thl;l 

diversion which is deemed to be consumptively 
used. 

The determination for all of the various 
DCMl L1sus uf what is actually consumptively used 
is difficult, teclu1ically. I'm not sure d1at we 
have the kind of data to aHow the director to 
make those kind of detcnninations, at least 
currently. There could be su:tne problems with that 
kind of an evaluation of what is commmptively 
m:e<l for the DCMI use~. Maybe -- maybe the 
director feels differently about that, but J could 
see some problems that might arise there. 

Another corn.:cm that I had was with .i2I. 
And that wa." addressed by Frank And that is the 
detennination by the director of whctht.T the 
upstream Ktm-agc is currently on-hne. We an.~ 
making the maximurn possible use of the existing 
storage. There haK to be some criteria defined 
for what is meant by maximum possible use. 
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1 That -- lo me, tlrnt'::; another term like reasonable l 1 

2 pumping level that has yet to be defined. i 2 

3 And kchnically, it's going lo he difficult, I 3 

4 agair1, lo evaluate whether you im~ talking about 
; 

4 

5 optimal use to meet certain obJectivcs, or some ! 5 
' 

6 other criteria for maximum possible u.sc. Tt 1night I 6 
7 be well to put some of those criteria in the 7 

B policy rather thun leave it entirely up to the I 8 

9 Board and to the director, ! 9 

10 Another thing on Policy 321 that seem$ a po 
11 difficult one co get over, and drnt's the !u 
12 mitigation aspect of winte1iime storage between ' 12 
13 Milner and Murphy, an<l determination by the 13 
14 or what is reasonable mitigation to (.kcrca,qe Hie 14 

15 impin.:1 011 rowe.r rights wi1l1in the Snake River. 15 
16 If l'ni reading the write-up under 321, l6 

17 provision 2, it states that "there are no current 17 

18 proposals for new sto1·age projects that would 10 

19 dlvell Snake River water between the Milner and 19 
20 Murphy gaging stations. T clori'l think that's :20 

21 true, I think there are proposals that have been 2l 

22 on the hooks for to years that contemplate 22 
23 wintertime storage on the Bruneau Desert by 23 

24 pumping from the Snake River between Milner and 24 
25 Murphy. So it may be that whoever wrote that .25 

·=-•••--- .. •••·•• .. ·-•••••·~--, ........... --......... w--• --·--·---•-- "••-~ ... , ..... _ ...... . 
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~hould teviL'W that again, 
The -- I agree who!cheanedly with the 

intcnt here lo really evaluate how the water bank 
and lhlisc provisions can be made mote flexible to 
get better use of the storage facilities that we 
have on-line, and to hdp ev11hrnk the needs for 

1 

:2 
3 

4 

5 

6 
new storngt". in the systern. That should have be,(',11 : 7 

done a long time ago. And perhaps now this could j 8 
be the impems tu do it. ! 9 

In relation to Policy 32J, stored water for j 10 
management purpo::;cs, l'm not sure that's a guod l 11 
deal from this srnndpoint. One of the rationale i 12 
is to allow the State, then, to mitigate a mistake i 13 
in management, perhaps. If we make n mistake anq 14 
that flow goes below 3900, we just reach in the ; 15 
sugar bowl and make it up. That would give the ; 16 
director :some flexibility. It could also induce i 17 
the director to be a Hulc fox in management in i 18 
th;n he wOL1ldn't have a strict line lo adhere to l 19 

!20 ifhe had someplace or 8ome way to bail him Oltt. 

The other pmhlem is where are you going lO 
get the money lo buy the storage? AJ•e you going 

' ; 21 
122 

to take that out of the adjudication fund? 23 
Storage is not inexpensive. And whether the State 24 

needs to get .into that, and to assume, perhaps, 1 25 
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some liability under !Ill cases for maintaining 
thm minimum flow of 3900, because d1i::y have this 
pot, I'm not sure we need•- we want.to do that 
within the ag~cy. 

Th::it involves some legal imJ)li0ations, I 
think, tfrnt ought 1u be evaluati.--d by the staff to 
si.::c if the State W(iuld be incurring S(ime kind of 
r~ponsibilitics or obligations that we don't want 
rn have. 

l lhink that's all, Mr. ChairmM1, that I 
have specifically on Policy 12. I 1mderstand 
!here will be an opportunity lo at least .:1sk 

qL1ci-1tic1n~ on so1ne orthc nthtJT ai;pect$ uf the 
<1grccme11t 

THE CHA1RMAN: Thank ymi. Dr. Brock.way. Tn 
case we hllvc som(: questions for hnatd mcmbet's, 

would you o:tand for lht1m, plei~c? 
DR. BIH)CKWA Y: You bet. 
THE CHAlR!viAN: l'vlr. Nyernum'! 
(l; 11intclligihle ), 

MR. NYERMAN: I have one:=. On :l2lJ, the 
<kimcstic, commercial DCMI one, what would be your 
an,swer? You had some misgivings with it. Rut 
what would be your answer lu changing lhis or 
bringing ii around so it might hl:.l acceptable'! 
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DR BROCKWAY: WeH, l think maybe it's 
m:ccptabll;l lo a more knowledgeable person. In 
othe.r words, il"you a.~k tflt'. to well, let's go 
hack lo the aquactillurc portion hem, wht".rc it',; 
going t.o be the policy, perhaps, to charge the 
procc,;sing part of water use fol' aquaculture to 

DCMI allegatwns. Well, if you a:-ked me what is 
the consumptive portion of water for Clt".aning and 
washing fish as a percentage of that total 
diversion requirement, I don't know. And l don't 

know who knows. 
The other a.spect is, wi:::11, for heating or 

for cooling purposes, if you're talking about 
power plants or whatever, we can certainly measure 
the consumptive use under prototype situations, 
but a lot of time::: it's d:ifficult to e::ilimatc 
i..:ommrnptive use as a pernentage of Ji version for 
thui-:c kind ofu~es. At the kast, impkmcntation 
of this pol'tion of the polky would take 
considerable research to determine what these 
values arc. And cm1ybc the staff has done that I 
don't knuw. But I see sumc problt:ms ,vith making 
thrn,e detem1inations, 

Let me give you tm example. I was involved 
with assisting a water permit holder in evaluating 
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! 

his needs cons.umptivdy in an im.luwial ' 1 l 

l 2 recreational c(lmplex when::. he had a truck washing 2 
3 fodlity, a c11r war.hing fa.cility, and ,1 ~wimming 3 
4 pool, and a couple of k1urulry mats, those kind of I 4 

5 things which wnuld fit in the DCMI tillocation. 5 
6 How mut:h of the diver-slon foq1 laundromat 

l 
6 . 

7 is consurnptively US!;(I? How abuut a swimming pool? I 7 
8 You can niake critim11les, but wht:ther we have good 8 
!,I dah1 un all ofthosi;:, I'm not sure. ] 9 

10 MR. NYERMAN: M11yhe we can gt:l the momiy liw t 10 
11 1he rnsearnh to get these answers the ~arne place . 11 
12 we can g<:f the money to buy it 0%7 it, 

13 (unintt::-lligiblc). 
14 DR. BROCKWAY: Th11t could be. l'd vote for 
15 Lhat. 
16 MR. NYERMAN: If you haw; ::;ome thought~ m 
l7 something on 32B th11i you might write down frir us 
18 bctv.-(!t;m now and the:: 22nd day of rehrnary, we'll be 
19 acl~epting your tcst.i1nony until that day, would you 
20 pkai;i:: get them to u~? We'd t:ertainly nppreciate 
21 ii. 
22 DR. BROCKWAY; I'll do it. 
n MR. NYER]viAN: Thank you very much. 
24 TIii:: CHAIR.MAN: Chnir would call .Elnwr 
25 YlcDaniels, pkt1.~1::. 

1 MR. McDANIELS: Elmer McDaniels, nm.m,i,:.co, 

2 A & Il Irrigation District, Box 675 in Ruper!, 
3 ldaho. Pl1one number is 436-3 l.'i2. 
4 We have :;ome concern~ about some well, 
5 most ofthe areas, really. Maximum use ofstorage 
6 we feel should he more defined. And are you going 
7 to make those assumptions and thuse regulationi; on 
8 water yea1·s that wt:'ve had in lhe lase year or 
9 lwo, or arc you going to go back to '77 and the 

10 e;;irly 'JD's when we had dry years. And 1 guei'is 
11 what I'm trying to say i~ people have sh(H't 
l2 memorit::s. l.et's don't sell the rest of the fann. 
13 The other thing that l want to j11st touch 
14 on, 1l.nd I'm not known for l'Jng statements, in yonr 
15 deliberations of the minimum stream flows, l would 
l 6 like to be sure;: that you tit: lhis in to the rest 
l 7 of the pa1.:kage that is in the legi~lative proce..~s. 
18 Don't get yourselves in the box of im•,1-ea.sing 
l 9 minimum stream flows, and the rest ofit goe.5 dovrn 
20 the tube, and then you've got to go through the 
21 loops ofmorr: things to gel them hack where they 
22 were. Let's not sell the rest c1fthe farm. 
23 And 1 think as far as I'm conctmcd, Jdaho 
24 Power got the hig t.'Tid of the stick. Lei's not 
2S give thetn the rest ofit. That's two main thin.gs 
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I wanted tu touch on. 
TI-IR CHAIR11AN: Thank you, Mr. MeDaniels. 
Is there any questions, Mr. Kramer? 
MR. KRAMER; No. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Rydalch? 
MR. RYDAl.CH: No. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Shawver? 
:v1R. SHAWVER: No. 
THE CHAlRMAN: Okay. Thank you. 
ls there anyone el.-.e who at this time would 

like t.o testify? 
Okay. We'.Jl close the official testimony. 

J\nd we will open it up for quc!>ltions and answers. 
Who's first? 
Dr, Brockway. 
DR, BROCK.WAY: I have a question l'egarding 

what Fxhibil 3 -- and that deals with the part of 
the agreement that would require the allocation of 
monies for hydrnlogic and economic stu<lic:;. The 
number hi there is $200,000, I think, at least 
that's published. 

ls that tinn? Or arc we talking about tl few 
more dollars than that? 

UNIDl!NTIFIED VOICE: Well, within my 
perspective, we're talking about~• lot more 

Page 32 

dollars. Now, iu yours, it may be a few rn(ire 
dollars, Tot.a) number, what I have, is a half 
million instead of200,000. In the hudgct that 
was !iubmltted to Dave .Rachs, il calls for a half fl 
million dollan; for tho.~e studies, to hegin the 
studies. What thal number come<; out to be, we 
don't know. That. is put together subsequent to 
that exhibit. 

(Whi;:reupon, Tape 1 concludes and Tape 2 
begins.) 

THE CHAIRlv1AN: Other questioni'i for us? 
Ye::;, sir. 
UNIDENT1FIED VOIC.L::: With regard to 

adjudication, does the Water Rnard have any affect 
on •· or will they take a stand on how tlte money 
is to be appropriated based on communication'/ 

UNID.ENTTFTED VOICE: Whal was that'l 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: Will you have any 

effect on Jr? Let me <llik you that. 
UNIDENrIFIED VOlCF: \Ve hope that what will 

happen is the input that we receive from the..~e 
public hearings will have an effect on the total 
overall pack.a.ge. And wt: haven't heard too much 
about the adjudication as far as the monetary 
input is e<Jncerned. What we have hcar<l lo this 
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point is, so far, ev~yone's pn,1.ty mtn;h in favor 

of the ad_jtidication idea . 

Does that answt:r your qu1t-stio11? 

THF. CHAIRMAN: Yes. 
UNTDJ.::NTIFTED VOTCE: Another question. 

Suppose during tlle summer_, the flow falls"- the 

tfow at Murphy Gagc falls below 3900. What 

happens? 

MR. SHERMAN: Two things could happen. 

1 

2 

l 3 

l 4 
: 5 

l ~ 
l a 

Idaho Power Company could ask the State for 

{unintelligible) watm guaranteed to them, 

Onor' 9 10 
11 

providing no new 1,s~rs have b~l11 placed, nothing : 1.2 

wonk! happen if the flow stayed bdow YJOO. Idaho 113 
Power's agree<l to protest only new app1icanl,, for l 14 

water in place after the signing of the agrccmenL \ 15 

If people ilf~ in place and the director shut off, 1 l.6 

hbho Power would not go after contimied ~hllt-off~ 1 7 
ofpr:.ople who were in place before the agrt1t,1ncnt 

was signed. 
So, yr:.s, conceivably, the l1ow will bG at 

some time below YJOO, The Department can only 

takr:. actlon under the ftgrcement against t.hr:. new 

18 
19 

: 20 

21 
22 

u~re. 23 

Tlll..i CHAIRMAN: You might, J\fr. Shennan, if 24 
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average h less -- \t's never been le% than 4100. 

And the plan would say any one 1fay it should never 

be frss than 3900. 

UN!DF.NTIF1KD VOTCE: Does (hat gn ba<::k to 
1977'1 

MR. SHURMAN: No. 
UNIDFNTJFIEI) VOTCI!: (Unintdligihle) it 

goe~ back pa$! it. 
MR, SHERMAN: Wd1, yeah. 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: It didn't oc(;iu in '77. 
MR. SHERMAN; It didn't occm in '77, no, 
l lNlDENTfFIED VOICE: What wa~ the minimum 

11ow hai:k in '77? 
MR. SI IERMAN; I honi:=-~tly dot1 1t know, And I 

didn't even hring that information with rm: on thi~ 

trip, I k1vc to admit. 
UNmENTlr\ED VOICE: Bul you say it was 

:-ihovc 39? 
MR. SHERMAN: Well, I'll ~ay it was above 45 

in '77. 

lJNJDENl'IFIED VOICE: ln '77? 

MR. SHERMAN; Yes. 

UNIDHNTIFIED VOICE: Oh. 

MR, SHERMAN: '77 wasn't -- in terms of 
25 you wo\lld point m1t what the recorded bi:;toric lt)w 25 opcratinn of the river, it wnsn't that big a year, 
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flows have been wintet· and summer. 1 

MR, SHERMAN: You're asking t'I\t', 2 

(unintel1igiblc) it gives me an ernbarra.,;;sil1g 3 
qu~stion, becm1sc I don't know what histmi\: low 4 

in the wintertime is. I think ll's an,un([ 6100, 5 

some 1,,anber fairly high, well above%. In fact, 6 
the cornpr·omiscd values would ~ort of fol] between 7 
historic low and what was what the 8 

(uninte\llgiblc) wa.~. 9 
UNIDI:::NTIFIFD VOICE: What was th,il tiglll'e, 10 

please? 11 

MR. SHRKMAN: 6100 CFS. 12 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: How many? 13 
MR. SHERMAN: 6l. 14 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: 6I. 15 
MR. SHERMAN: The: summertime flow has been' 16 

as low as 4.500 CFS on a daily average. Atid that's 1 7 
Grecway Catholic (plwnetie). No one trying tu do 18 

it on faa Canyon's (phonetic) flows. Anything 19 

modem day, you have to wait -- you have a good ; 20 

(by before you take any action. So daily averngc j 21 

is the number we're talk.ing about ht:\re in Brk,e. , 22 

UNIDENTIFIED VOJCE: Over what period of / 23 

time do you take that average? 

MR. SHERMAN: One year. 

i 24 

On atty one day, lhcj 25 

J?age 36 

The lowest i('s cve1· bMn at Murphy on ,1 one-day 

average 4500. 
(1.lnintc1hgible). 

MR. SHERMAN: That'/: fine. 

h could realty happen. Two dilkrem 
limes. H happened. in 1981, I think., and it 

happened back, if you run a computer model back of 

current devclopinent, back in the thirties. I 

1.hink it happened once in thi;; sixties un the 
vomputer model. 

U1\!1DENTIF1FD VOICE: lt happened in '61 or 
'(i2. 

MK SHERMAN: And I'm not saying that's 

rdation (unintelHgiblc) that water'~ always 

going to be there. Because, as a ground water 

inan, I always point out that if that flow is 

Thousand Springs discharge, wh::tt's happened at 
Thousand Springs in the last thirty years. It is 

sure that Thousand Springs has trickled down in 

thii-ty years. Uut there should he -- because 

we'v~ never been below 4500, the1·e should be some 

rnom tophy, 

UNIDFNl'JfIED VOJCE: What if it does go way 

bdow? 

MR, SHERMAN: !fit ever goe~ W'dy below, 

9 (Pages 33 to 36) 
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L'NIDl:NTIFll::0 VOICE: Tho.t includes the well;; 
I 2 
) 3 
l 4 lip thwugh th1.,-e? 

MR. SHFRMAN; l\bsolur.dy. That's why I'd 

like to sec us have ;he storage:: watl'! that Dr. 
Drockway ~uggcsk!(I rrt/lf be ii probfom, bccau;;e 
shutting l•iT the well;; up through ht.Te doesn't dn 
us a hit of g1)od in terms of our flow~. B11t 
,1cc,11·ding to 8tak law, the di1·ector wnuJd hive to 

shut off e::verybody junior, whctb1,,- they w~e 
ground water pump or wuter systems. 

Till:: CHAIRMAN: Ur. Dro<:kway, 
OR. BROCKWAY: I'd just like ti) comment on 

Lhat. 
Isn't Jt trnc that he w1.1uld have to sbul 

thl."Tft nff only if he could show they w~e impacling 
the current deficicn1,;y? 

MR SHERMAN: Yl.-s. 
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DR BROCK WAY; Which w(Juld be obviollsly hard 20 
to do in the fl.quifcr. 

MR. SHHRMAN: Right Yeah, but I think 
well, I don't think it would. I couldn't show tbi: 
indivi<lu,ll ones, but l think I could show tl trend 
in decline in spring. And that's -- you show that 

Paga 

1
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 

1 absent tl}e ability to shut the wdl off right now 1 
2 and have an effect, I'd have to say yoL1 can never 2 
3 (unlutc:lligible). Bt'.causc, l11at could then might 3 
4 reoccur itsd f. 4 
5 lJy I.aw, you've got to protect 3900, That's 5 
6 why I'm not proving right now is 1 have to protect 6 
7 the puwer company waler bill. So in order to make 7 
8 !lure 3900 doesn't violate, I've got the manifr:s\ 8 
9 :;ystern to m.akc sure it doesn't, So instead of 9 

10 saying we've got 600 CFS to appropriate, I'm 10 
ll really going to have to be substantially less than 11 
12 !hat to llJAke dang sure we go farther than 3900. 12 
13 That's why we've said if you've got !lotne 13 
14 storage, you can make the decisiori of how much 14 

15 you're going to go. And then from that point on 15 
l6 the user's going to (unintelli_giblc). 16 
17 UNlDENTfFlliD VOICE: Scary, isn't ii'? 11 

18 MR. SHERlvlAN: Yeah, 18 
19 THE CHAIRl\,fAN: Mr, Shawvei· 19 
20 MR. SHA WYER: Joe, you do undcrntand, 20 
21 you said wclb, that's only the wdls since last 21 
22 October that would be drilled, not anything prior 22 
23 tl, October. 23 
24 JOE: What if this Thousand Sprjngi; drops 24 
25 real bad. Where are they going to gel the water 25 

10 (Pages 37 to 40) 
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to fill that 3900? 
MR. SHER!:v1AN: If the person has screwed up 

on his water before the agreement was signed, we 
can't touch him undc:r the terms of the agreement 

JOE: Wells included. 
Iv1R SHl::RJVIAN: Wells included, 
.l\.fil_ KRAlvfF.R: Mr. Chairman. 
THF. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Kramer. 
MR K.RAlvrF..R: Let's talk a little bit ahoul 

what Dr. Brockway mentioned ahout the off-stream 
~tomge thi1t has been on the booki; for l O ye,irs 
between Milner ,m<l Murplly, A liltle pilgrim 
project, I think, was tiled on years ago. And 
they have a plan to pump wttter out of the Murphy 
area to an off-stream storng<e. And right here it 
says "no water will he pumped out.'' 

Where does that prµject stttnd? And do they 
have any mure right than a person that is fighting 
tuday on lhat particular water? Can you an:,;wer 
1hat? 

VNJDENTIFIBD VOJCE: JO, 40 grams is 48. J 
have to apologize_ There's a mistake un the 
photostat. We wrote that and they were looked at 
;\nd there's a prc:tty good reason why we didn't -­
what we struggled with that .is the negotiat1Jrs who 
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put the compromise agreement together couldn't 
agree on how to calculate eonu:nunication. 

The Bm1rd approached lhe. negotiators with 
some pl'oposal items (unintelligible), and we 
couldn't agree to that. So we said, please, delay 
this probktn. We hute to see the whole thin1;; go 
down l.oo slowly, Calculation mitigation for an 
ofFstre.am winteJ.timt'. stnragt: in one n::fativcly 
.~mall (uninldligihh:), Sc, we haven't really done 

a good job on that one, but there's some reasons 
for that. 

1n terms of littlo pilgrim, where they 
~tand, they stand, as far a8 l can tel1 7 with any 
new appropriator of water, because they have not 
put water to beneficial use before signing the 
agn:oment. 

lJNIDEN'J'IFlED VOICE: Ivfr. Clwfrman. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Kramer, :;o what you're 

:,;aying is thal ~~articular filing und righL will 
have to bt: mitigattd between them and the Idaho 
Power water use the block of water that they're 
going to pull out? 

MR KR.A.MER: With the director of the lloard 
or Board acting as referee, i would 
(unintelligible). With lhe director in the rain. 

Tucker and Associates, lloisi;\ Idaho, (208) 345-<\704 
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and the water (unintdligihle) jHdgt· I 1 
(unintelligible). : 2 

UNIDFNTIFIED VOICE:. Dr. Rrockwav, I have 11 
3 

qnt:lSlion. We've heard l:timi;: cuncei11 oti Policy 32 4 

itern, referring to storage. We also see a trt'.ml ; 5 

in the State offdaho -- and let's just take ! 6 
agriculture and set it aside, because ii is the 7 

backbone of South cm ldaho, and it needs to be 8 
protected, (1bviorn!ly. But we do have ctianging 9 

demands on water. And with that, no doub1, we'll ·· 10 

have ch1:mging water lawN within tht.: State nf 11 
Idaho. 12 

Do you 8ee a problem with new stor;1ge when 13 
it c.omcs to future rccreatiomd uses, fishery 14 

use~, wildlife \ises, ct cetera? 'Ctwsc, we are 15 

hearing a lot of comments in that direction as 16 

we're corning (unh1tdligible). 17 

fJll. l3ROCKWA Y: Well, thel'e will be prnblems l.8 
with new storag:c:. Those problems. won't be 19 
prubkms to everybody. They won't be: problem::; to 20 
the irrigating peo~llc::. But they'l I be problems to 21 
fish, rei;,Tc::ation and wildlife. I think we:: need to 22 

take anoth~ good hard kKik at new storage in the 
uppL1· Snake sy:,tem. I think there's potenthil for 
nd<litional stnr·age that can he 1nan;iged and 1·evi-;t;:X{ 
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23 

24 
25 

bet:t.er management oflhc total resource. 1 
It will be more <lifficult now to implement 2 

any new storage hccause of the competing ctmc.crns 3 
that we didn't have 30 years ago and 40 yem-s ago. 4 

But [ really believe that we need to look harder 5 
ill the new storage as a procedure for helping u:, 6 
optimize the u~e of the total water resource. 7 

And that needs to be coupled with ,1t1uifor B 
storage and regulations and management a~ well. ~ 

We can't just manage the surface waters of the 10 
State, or the surfi:.wc wate1·s of the Snake River 11 
and neglect the aquift~r systems that arc 12 

intimately related with the river systc:ms. And we 13 
need ludo that. And we need to havt1, in my 14 
opinion, better data and better tools to do it 15 

with. 16 

That's why I asked the question about the 1 7 

hydrologic studies and economic studies funding 18 

that, to me, arc the backbunc of providing the 19 

ability for the depar!ment tn make evaluations of 20 

how bem:ficial this new storage, how can you 21 

heH~r manage the ,1quifr:r 1iver sy.slcm and not 22 

global all 3900. There arc some things you can 23 
do, rnanagcinent-wise, with the river to regulate it 24 

and lo keep the 3900 there. And new storage would 25 
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help. 

Because l commented on the State buying 

storage and using .it ns a slush fond, that doesn't 
mean l'rn D.ul 1,aying th.at it :;;houldn't be for 
storage vah:ie. l think then: should. My cotru'.nent 
is I don't think that the State ought to be in the 
position of owning storage as a buffer for many. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Dunn? 

MR. DUNN: I'd like to, on Chuck's c:onunent, 
one of the things we're looking at i11 te1ms of 
owning new storage:; or owning some allocated 
storage, wherever it's at, is ifthf Hoard, the 
State own thilt, and they're able to pay for that. 
to least: to the puwer cnmpany for power sampling, 
and then we get to the: point where development has 

t)ccurred and we are in jeopardy of violating the 
3900, and have to make revisions. 

One of the thoughts is that the new 
appropriators would end up paying (uninldligible) 
fee to pay for that waler use. If you're going to 
u:;c water· that will cause the 3900 to get in 

trouble, the people tl1at are <loing that ought to 
pay for storage, because nobody's•- even you•­
nobody knows exactly what happem when you take 
water out of that aquifer. You have lo make l>Orm, 
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assumptium, You make the assumptions that the 
guys appnipriating it know lht,TC are som~ 
(unintelligible), and knows Lhl:l risk ofth~ir 
being wrong 1tnd you've got lo p11y in the future. 

That's some of the things w~•rc tookit\g at 
in terms of (unintelligible). 

UNmENT1FIED VOICE: Well, ilyou gor inco 
lhc storage bu;1incss, I wollld say that'~ an 
~quitable way lo (unintelligible), if you gc,t int<J 

th(;: busines~. 
I don't know. It t;ertainly is tv..1t 

traditk1nal for the State of Idaho. Thal tluom't 
mean it ~houldn't be looked 11t pretty close, 

UN IDENTIFIED VOICE; The prnhlem is that 
nobody can g1.1 out and buy a couple acre feet at a 
timt:. You've got tu go out and buy a chunk 0fthe 
re~ervoir andjuM, you know, get it.· So 

somebody's got ll1 be the catalyst, be it the State 

or whomever. Somebody's gut to buy a chunk so 
people can buy bit~ and pieces uf it. 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICL What happen,, though'.' 
Can we gel down ,._ you kr1ow, we're l'lght in the 

brink there, ]900, 11nd whoo~1s, we made a mi!:lhikc. 

And for three years or five yearl!, whatever, the 
projected flow is f..)11ly 3700. Sn lhat means ym1'vf;: 

11 (Pag~s 41 to 44) 
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Page 451 
got to draw on that stornge. And maybe if we : l 

overshot too far, y<)u've got to draw un .it I 2 
perpetually. It no lunger becomes a buffer. lt ' 3 
becomes ha1·rl•wircd in the system. J, 4 

Would you manage ;i.ny diffonmt if you had 5 

iliAf? i 6 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: Ce.i-t.iinly. "fo~1 end upj 7 

cutting people off. I me1:m, the water supply is ;i. , B 

finite numher. You make the best estimate you I 9 

cari. You can't :;ay, well, we can't make a i 10 
decision if we iJon't have all th,:, data. That's ! l l 
not the way life operates. You take the best data i 12 

i 13 you have, Yo1i make the bt;.'lsl decision you can. 
And if you're wrong, you're wrong. You have to go 
back and correct it. Then, you know, given all 
thl::l v,iriahles, the chances of being exactly right 
are nil. 

It's like in (\>ngress, people make a 
projection, it's probably going to he wrong, but 
you miiy be close. Ami that's about all YIJU can do 
in that is hope we get close t-111mgh that we've got 
some kind of commi,:sion to compensate for it. You 
know, wilhou.t any storage, don't look for 600. 
We'll have some k.sser number, I can guarantee it. 
We don't dart: get tt1 exactly 600 based on our 
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estimates of {k-pletfon. We need to Stl'etch it out 1 

or you shorten it up. 2 

UNIDENTIFIED VO!Cc: Well, Mr. Dunn, 3 
wouldn't it he in the public interc~l lo have 4 

other upstream storages. Dr. Brockway talks 5 

covering misrnanagenient of wc1ter. But it would 6 

appear to me tl1at .if !lomehow, tlirough the 7 
wt: acmally did mismanage water, that's not going a 
to be done on purpose. It may bc because of the 9 

.state of the art ar the time thal caused it. But 1 O 
wouldn't it be jn public interest to have othcr 11 
new storages j1,1$t to cover chose contingencies'? 12 

MR. KRAMER: Mr. Chainnan? 13 

THE CHA!RMAN: Mr. Kramer. 14 

::ViR. KRAMER: Jeff, don't you think that it 15 
might be easier lo build new storage once you get 16 
everyone involved? Problem with lhe storages we i 1? 

have built up until now, it's bccn agrfoulture a11d ! 18 
power. And they're tbe only two that have put the I 19 

bucks in to build the ,:i,torage .. A.ny storage that•~ ) 20 

going to be built from now on, I think eve1ybody i 21 

will participate in. Thcrcforc, there will be l 22 

more people that owns the water. And maybe ther~ z:;i 

will be a bigger buffer. ! ;24 

W1:. hear as we go up and down here, we want i :25 

12 (Pages 45 to 48) 
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more water for fish, more water for recreation. 
It's high lime that those people stait putting up 
the bucks if we're going to build storage, because 

1hosc arc the people that arc doing the yel Ii ng. 
So we may have an ea,;icrtime to build storage 
than wlj've had up 1.mtiJ now. It's going to be: 
tough for agriculture to build anymore storage. 

DR. BROCKWAY: 1'1r, Chai1man? 
THE CHAIRMAN; Dr. Brockway, 
DR. BROCKWAY: Well, 1 think you'll find 

that ccrl~1inly the demands tire gl'eater from a 
,vider segment of the pup11lus than they ever have 
been. 1 think you'll also find, if you look 1:1t 

!ht< record, that those who cry the loudt::lt have 
the least money. 

I don't call it that will continue forever, 
but that's historically the way it's bee.n. And so 
you may have a lot ofpeopJe ciying, but not 
willing to really share the load like the: 
11griculture has in the past. T don't know. 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: AU right. That could 
he. Of course, the farmers I.hat going broke's 
duing a lot of c1ying. 

Gene? 
THE CHAJ.RtvfAN: Yes, Mr. Haas. 
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\-1 R. MA.AS: Chui.:k, mi your comment about 

rnujtll' consumptive U8i;: !.)tl -- for DCM!, l n!,_'1'ee with 
you oo all of the ~li lliculties. It St.'{.'Ill.S to me 

that th~ only alternative to that il:i to not have 
an Hllul.li1Linn. Is tlrnt what you were suggesting, 
that there not be an alkn.i11tinn, ~pccifa: 
allocation matk: W DCt,.,•11? 

DR. BROCKWAY: Well--
MR. IIAAS: Seems to mi;: ynu have two choi.ct::,;, 

Eit.ht!r ynu allocate or you don't. If you 
allocate, you have to rni;:fl.~ure something or try 
your hest. 

Were ytiu suggt$ting no allocation'' 
DR. BROCK WA\': I don't think I'm ~aying you 

shouldn't have- tiome 8n1't of allocation. I ,fon't 
know how you c11me t1p with tho 150 CFS. 

MR. HA.AS; It was in part oftht! agteement 
paclrnge, m:gnliatom -. 

UNIDF.\ITIFfED VOICE: Thll.t means some h1wycrs 
put ii tDgelher. 

DR. BROCKWAY: W,ill, how that worked doesn't 

matkr. C('.rt1iinly the State could have gotten th,~ 
policy tif a ci;;rtai n amount of dcsigm11.ed 
~onsumptivc ut-e n::quit·ed for DCML My prnhlem i~, 
through regulation, !he detennination ,11" -- a guy 
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,:omcs in with ,m application for a water right or l 
for pt<nnit and he says I want to divett 4 CFS fol' 2 
my fish processing group subsequently, What 3 
guiddincs would we use to detennine what pa1i of 4 

th:::i.t l SO CFS .:::onsumptively aUocatcd tha.1 guy's 5 
'goingto~e. 6 

MR. HAAS: Well, l'm not disagrcci11g at ,wJ, 7 
Chuck. And 1 guess we would use the best guess we B 

had. , 9 
DR. BROCKWAY: Whatever you've got, yeab. j 10 
UNIDRNTJflED VOICli: Whatew.r the univershf 11 

provided. ! 12 
MR HAAS: Wdl, I think our choice, you / 13 

know, eilhl;)T forgetting whether it's 150 orthe i l4 
number. ( think that's not important. But you're I 15 
saying that -- I'm not sure what your testimony is j 16 

there, I guess. 1 agrei:: with the diffkulty, but l l 7 
doesn't seem to me like you have a choice. Either 18 
you make an allocation, or you don't. If you make ! 19 
an allrxation, then you have lo some way try trJ ' 20 
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'MR. DUNN: It'::. totally ddcn~eless. That 
the problem is that we get into a situation where 
everybody wants a finite -- exact finite answer. 
And you don't have that. And ifwc look al the 
maximum transpiration, we made decisions on water 
supplies based on evaporative trarispiration. You 
can blame critically, because, as you know, it's 
not right, it's wrong, (Unintelligible) But at 
the time, it wa'> the best we had. And you make 
the dang dedsion, right or wron~, the hcst you 
got. As you get more infonnation, you ch:inge it. 

You come in with DCMI, an<l yuu get down lo 

the l::isl ::.ccond fool as we lmow it And the guy 
only gets one. He doe::.n't get two. It's 
defom:ihle unkss he can show that wt:'rc wrong up 
to that point. And it'~ one person':; word, 1 
guc::is, agaim;t the other. 

But absent precise data, you use the hest 
thing you can -- you got. And that's -- some 
as~ume (uninte!Hgibk) tries w redo that alJ the 

measure something, 21 time, the allocations ('unintelliglbk). But, 
The alternative to m,tkc an allocation is to 22 again, it's the reason you need some kind of 

say there will be no alloca1ion for any type$ of 23 cushion. With 150 out saved for DCMI, on the 
us!js. An<l whoever gets there first, fine, And 24 othrr side of the pendant you're down to 450 now 
when the director thinks the total is close enough 25 for the other consumpti 1/,'j use, You know, you've 

••w~-•'·""'""-•-·-··•• • •·••+m••••,~•-
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to -- where we're gelling the 3900. we shut it 
off 

DR. BROCKWAY: Letmeposcaquestiun, 
in oppo~ition to the allocation rxoc!jdurc. 

MR. HAAS: Okay. 
DR.BROCKWAY: Lcl's suppose that I'm the 

1201th &llY that come:-: in lO the Board wilh an 
application for some kind of commercial water ullc. 

And 1 come in atJd 1 need 2 CFS and you say, 110, 

you can only have one CFS, because we've 
determim~ that that's aH you need. Out low and 

behold, aih:r you add up aH the figures, that 

comes out tu 151 CFS. And so you deny the permit. 
On what basis can you really make that stick as 
compared with an il'rigalor or with some other 
user? 

Jn the ddcnsc, to ~e1 \ip an arbitrary 
allocation fur ~pccific uses when everybody in the 
~latc's supposed to have equal opportunity for 

diversion and H:Se -- beneficial HSe of water. 
THE CIIAlRMAN: Mr. Haas, do you have 

imything else? 
MR. HAAS: I'm not going to answer that when 

the director's here to handle it. 
THE CHAIRMAN: Mr, Dunn, 
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got to be more careful as you sta11 ;1& l start 
to allocate that Helter data we get, bcti:er 
<lecision we make. \Ve continue the way we are now, 
you're going to gel some pretty raw deci;,;ions. 
1 :50, we're goitig lo be careful lhat we don't allow 
everything to he ;;een through (imintclligihle), 

But beyond that, lel':s assume that we go 
into just a hellacious development in this state 
of nonagricult1ire, just DCMI. And all of ,1 
sudden, we're using that all llp, Wdl, we haven't 
got -- u:,;ed up the 450 yet The am,wcr to that 

then is for the Board, in addressing lh~ Water 
Pla11 to say, welt, we rnsorved 150 for DCMT, but 

obviously, we wet·e wrong. We've got more use for 
that kind of water than we anticit)a1ed, and we're 
going to .rni5e it to 200, and reduce the other one 
lo 400, hecause that';; -- it's said in roUcy, 
H's not set (unintdiigihle). Ch,mgc the 

allocation (unintelligible). Thfil's the advantage 
of having it as a policy for the St1:1te so you know 

what we're following and we can sec how the thing 
progresses ovet· time. 

UNlDRNTIFlEU VOICE: Boy, if one thing lo 

keep in mind also. that by law, the State Water 
Plan has to be update<l on a five-year basis. So 
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it see1m: they're not written in blood. 1 

Mr. Chaitman? \ 2 

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, Mr. Shcrl. l 3 
MR. SHERI.: l'tl like Frank to help me I 4 

explain something t,l Elmor'.s concerni:; here that w1·· 5 
agree with the -a change the Water Plan, .Policy 6 
32, no problemH. Legislature gets in a fight. f 7 
They never get anyrhing dune.' /\re we s;1ying wc i 8 
won't have a changed Water Plan if that happens, ! 9 
Frank? j 10 

MR. SHERlvfAX lt's very likely, Ytrnr next : 11 
board rneetiDg iH not scheduled until early March. jt 12 
If yOli ciiu't rcaJ the Jegiilll't !'lu·e by th~n, ma.yhe 13 
you shouldn't be on the iloard. Maybe the I 14 
legislalure will be su deadlocked you can reach a ! 15 
decision that way too. ! 16 

The othL-"T thing that happens, of course, is j 1 7 
with pas.sing of the adJition oflast November, the , 18 

Water Board 110 longer bas the real final say in !' 19 
die State Water Plan. They can adopt 3900, and 20 
the fogislature iim'L making any moves to : 21 
implement the agreeIDent, the legislature can 22 
change it hack to 3300 like that. 23 

So people might ask the question why is thr.:: 24 
Board going to all the rrouhk coming out for 25 
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one, Mr. Chairman. 1 don't know if I could do a 
good job of it 

The agreement in no way changes beneficial 

use requin:u1ents that are already in place, Now, 
what's exploring the maximum use of stored water, 
for example, may duly show that Slate law~" it 
exist!'; today is actually at a disinuentive to the 

water efficient user. And as that thing get\ 
flushed om -- and 1 siiy the Board has m.x:cpted 
the responsibility oft.tying Lo at le.i.st look at 

the scorehoard. 
As that gets flushed om, it may be pos~ihlc: 

that we can see changes in the law which really -­
as l said earlier, us an example, the penmn 
who -- well, this would be a different example. 
But .if a pcrson is now diverting fivt\ acre -- feel 

per acrn and he figured out he only needs three, 
thmic two acre foct are really part of hi.5 water 

right Lhere. He can't sell them lo somebody else 

and put it on new ground, because that's expanding 
the number of acres being irrigated with that same 
use of water. 

;\nd that's one of the laws thal-- it sou11ds 
easy to change, hut it really isn't That's sort 
of a guaranty about how things work in the system. 

-•- .·.1-v,,•,-,,,.,.,.,..,_, __ ,,.,,.,.,_,_,,__,rn•• ----~IN._,,.,..,.,,.,,-• --••••"•'•U'#l<WtW...,._,,. __ .,..,""-"'"''"W'o,"',1,"V"\'I"-" ' ,_,_, ... , ,/,,o/iWfflm•~=•-----... .,..,,.;,,,; 
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public hearings, and we hdd information hearings ! 1 

and an the rest. That's because the Boat'd still ! 2 
' is responsible for forming the policy with the ! 3 

Stare. Legislature now can review and change the j 4 

Water Plan. The Board even -- feels even more : 5 
strongly that they need pubfic input Lo the Water 
Plan, So itis less likely that the legislature 
will change the plan. 

But if they adopt the 39/56 and the 
agreement's nm going anyplact\, I feel fairly 
confident the lt.:gislature would change that back 
to 33, And, in fact, the Board themselves could 
change it back, but it would be fat-1ter if the 
kgislamre would do it. They do it in one day. 
The Board would probably hold some more public 
hearing:::. 

6 

7 

13 

9 

m 
i 13 

14 
15 
11';) 

]_ '1 

18 
19 

THE CHAlRJ\,1/\N: Thank you, Frank. 
UNilJJJNTIFIED VOICE: Mr. Chairman'? 
THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir. 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: Thcrn1s a lot said 20 

ahout everybody giving all they can and that. But 21 

there's nothing said about beneficial use and the 2.2 

proof ofboneficial ,1se and the efficient user. l 23 
wondLT why that's not beL."Tl addressed. 24 

UNIDENTiflED VOlCf: I tltink I'll try r.hat 25 

Page 56 

But it's one that ;;ho\lld be looki;:d at and will br: 
looked at We're always caught, at th<.: 
Depru.unimt at lea8t, b1,,'tweet1 how you ~ncoumgc 
mon: 1::fficiem me tif water if there'.~ no profit 
or ,·elurn to the lmd user farm, 

We :.ec all lh~.,e sudden pivot., going in, and 
wt: know thcy'rl;) energy effici1;mt, they're waler 
efficient. The re,ison they're going in is bi;:cause 
they're labor efficient, not wuter efficit:ni w 
energy efficient. 

And I think th,~ agreement and lhese cbangtis 
in the Water Plan which reflect the 11greemcnt w~1·e 

~peclfic to a problem at Swan fliil Is. And th(.: 
inteJ1t was to resolve as rnm1y problem:; in the 

whole busin as it could. They don't pretend to 
solve thi; problem the Board's been WQrrying about 
for twtl years on how do you nrnm.1ge the groumlwaler 
r~oui·ces in the ~tale most effoclively. They 
<lon'! solve the barriers tn efficic.,-r1L 11.5e of 
wuter. It does an~wi;:r, at least, about the stored 
water issue. 

Till:: (:Ji AIRMAN: (lo ahead, 
UNlD[NTlFIED VOICE: I had com:em too about 

a lot of generntrns that 1:1re gi:1it1g in at Be,itut·e 

Dam (pht1□1:.1ic). They can be more efficient. And 
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1 does that need licensing based on kilowatts -- the , 1 statl(.l on that? 

2 wator generates ~o many kilowatt~? Or can they j 2 UNlDENTIFJRD VOICF; It's true that 
3 expimd their kilowatts and -- by their effickrn:y'? 3 particularly the Payette is the example. And it's 
4 UNIDRNTlflED VOICE: 1 think you've got a 4 frequently slighkd when there was sume 9,000 
5 two-prungccl question here. And I'll try and 5 water right~. It wa:,; down to 10 or 11 cou11 
6 answtr it And tnayhc the dirtclor can scream at 6 cases, and adjmlicatirn.i work \Vill be finished. 
7 me if I don't satisfy you. 7 Why should they be asked to help pay for .it? 
8 In temw of genen1ling power with cxi~tjng 8 Let'!'- .o,tal't out with why it; the adjudication at 
9 water, you're going to a nonconsumptivc use of 9 thi:-: lime going ln .~tart at Lewiston? To bring in 

10 water. Tfa ditch company, an irrigation 10 federal government to partivipate in llrn State 
11 district, wh,itever, were to mn that water lhruugh 11 adjudkalion in the State comts, you have lo do a 
12 the generator rather thl:in putting il on the lands, 12 :iyslcm adJudiuation, Negotiators and lawyei·s over 
13 that is not wh.at their odginal water l'lgh\ wa.<s : 13 the Stall: foe\ then:'s no question that if you 
14 for. And they'd be jeopardizing that wate1· right i 14 start ,H Lewiston and im:lude tht: Clear Water and 
15 by not putting it on tl1c ground (unintelligible} '. 15 Salmon Rivers, you're Joing a sy8lcm~ 
16 use (unintelligible). ! 16 adjudication, 
17 TJNID.L::NTIFIED VOICE: And if I become inord 1 7 I tl1ink the hope would be that we can 
l8 efficient on my water right and utili7.e the whole i 18 negotiate with the fet.kral government and Indian 
19 right for a year, they could say, well, you can't I 19 lrihes, .ind perhaps start the adjudication at Swan 

I 

20 ptuve the henefit:ird use ofthnt water, and you : 20 Fall!'!, a more realistic point in terms of the 

21 dorf\necd it anym~rc., _ . ! 21 water rights controversy from the south. Tfthat 
22 LNIDENTlFIED \ OTCF: That unfortunately, 1~ 22 were to hoppen, Payette people would be out of the: 
23 100 percl;lnt correct. · \ 23 1)\Ct\tre. 
24 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: And that's ex.i1,ting j 24 Why shoL1ld they pay if they're included? 

_:_~ ___ :;',~1t~r.:. _ ~~at __ ~?es~•-1_~-~':'~- ~~~!!~~-~- ~o-~~---:".i~~~-·""'' , J -~~ __ "'1,~ istorically, adjt1~i~-~t~?~~--~~:':.~~~-:~ .. ~~~:-~~-!-~~--
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i 
this, hut -- \ 1 

. I 
UNIDFNTil1lLD VOTCF: 1M 1fl wanted to get! 2 

out frum that, the Water Board here in this area, · 3 
they protect the ineffieient user and he's mnning 4 
water off adjacent land. And they're no1 duing 5 

anything abo1.Lt that. And th(;',y say, well_, you -S 
become efficient. And all that money you spent to ' 7 
get efficient, we'll reward you with a ba.le of 8 
hay. 9 

UNIDFNTIFllD VOTCF: An<l that's true. Wba~ 10 
RriaJl said ,vas existing State law may not be the ) 11 
he1:,t there is in the world. JJut the Swan 1-"alls ! 12 
agreement can't address that. It's not intended 
to address that And I think that's something we 
need as a State lo look at in the future is what 
we're going to do with tbetr wMer rights_ You 
can't i-.olve it with the Swan Falls agreement. 

THF CHA1Rrv1AN: Yes, sir. 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: I understand there's 

something in the river basin, tributaries to the 
Snake River in wescem Idaho where they have 
already recently adjudicated their water. These 

people are objecting to having lo help pay for 
ad_judkation all over again. 

Where do we stand on that? Where- Ju they 

i 13 
; 14 

) 15 
l 16 

17 
18 

19 
.20 

. 21 
! 22 
: 23 
I 

i 24 
[ 25 

general expense of the Stale. The Paydt(~ 
adjudication was paid with rhe grncral funds 
money, 'I11c water users in that Hm:1 eontributed 
no mont:\y towards adjudication, f)er sc. 

This Swan Falls agreement, the Snake River 
13a-:;1n adjurlic·~\ion i~ so brge and so cornplicatcd, 
lh,1t it shouldt1'I be paid mH of State general 
funds un Jes~ we stn."lched it out over 40 or 
50 years insread t>fthe 10 rlir-e~:(!y 
(unirilelligible) optirnistically estitrn1tcd. 

They're going m ge11he benefit of the 
::idjudieation. They're goiHg to be incrn'poratcd 
into the whole basin•wide picture. Their rights 
nre going to be quantified ak)rlg with everyone 
else in the basin, 111 terms of what Lht~ would 
have lo do except help impport the a<ljudieation in 
their par! of the state, they won't havt' to do 
;lnything. That Cmll'I de0rce will he incorporated 
into the nl;:lw Court decree. They got a frei: 
a~iudication, Tht:y don't Wflnl to pay now lo help 
:.;olve a nrn,iur regional picture of the problem. 

UNIDENTIFIED VOlCE: And they won't. They 
won't btiing paying, l'aycttc, with the 
(unintelligible) an<l the two general adjudication,; 
(Lmintelligible). And the statutes that have been 

15 (Pagea 57 to 60) 

Tucker and Associate~~ poise, Idaho, (208) 345-3704 
,,,ww.,tucker.nct 



Idaho Water Resources Board 1/30/1985 

l 

.2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 
ll 
12 
13 

14 
l.$ 

16 
17 
18 
19 
20 

21 

.22 
:23 
24 
25 

Paga 

drafted doc, nut prnvide for thr;m to pay for those 

adjudications . 
UNIDENTU'lED VOICE: In fact, what they've 3 

already done defends that. 4 

UNIDENTlrlED VOICE; Sure it docs. Wt:!vt: 5 
done ~he adjudication. We've filed it with the 6 
Court. And the provi-'lion in the stat me, in the , 7 

new bill says that if those were volumr;s were made j 8 
to the Coult prior 10 a :5pedfic date 1Jf -- I i 9 

the dati;, Tight offhand they're not J 10 

subject to the~e fees. And that's 1.he case. i 11 
KEN; Why would they be opposed? \ 12 

lllnintelligible.) ) 13 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: I don't know. You 1 u 

know, I've e,,;plait~ed that to -- / 15 
UNIDFNTIFIED VOICE: Ken, heforc you w:iswer,i 16 

would you address the qui::,;tlon again? We didn't i 17 
f • l 1a 1ear 1t. 

KEN; Oh, I just asked why they would be 
opposi;;d tn it then, to the adjudication if they 

d(ltl't have to pay for it 
UNfDENTlflED VOICE: I've i;,xplained that to 

Reprnsentative Little severa1 times, and he's 
stil1 conc,crnt:<l nbout it. l don't know. Well, 
let me read the draft ;;tatutc for you so you •• 
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I 
'19 

i 20 
i 21 

22 
23 
24 
25 

1 it's nol -- i.t only take!:1 about 10 seconds. 1 
2 UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: I would think 2 
3 (unintelligible) like me, and didn't rn'tli;-e it 3 
4 had changed (unintelligible), 4 

5 UNIDENTIFIED VO1Cf:.: Everybody'~ going to 5 
6 have to pay. 6 
7 UNIDENTffff.D VOICE: Says, "the schedule 7 
8 forth applies l(J the adjudication proceedings B 
9 Gomme11ced or cnlarg,;:-,J Qfl or after January hi, 9 

10 1985. And the adjudication proceedings from which 10 
1 l the proposed finding of the water right h1:ts not 11 
12 been tiled with apl)ropriatc District Comt hy the 12 

13 Dc:partmtm1 ofWaterRcsourct:." They a~,plyifthc 13 

14 findings have not been filed. Ill Lhe Lemhi, they 14 
15 have been filed. In the Payette, they have bc<.'11 15 
16 filed. Therefore, these don'I a1)ply. And I can't 16 
17 get anybody to und1..'TiltanJ that, Tt is not to 1 7 
18 reduce the Paycttt~, nol reduce the Lemhi and not 18 
19 (unintclligibk), 19 
20 UNIDENTIFJED VOICE: Ken, how dues lhat 20 
21 l::mguage relate to some of the older decrees that 21 
22 have been filed? Is there some pe.riod bi there? 22 
23 UNIDFNTTFTF.D VOJCE: There's only two 23 
24 general adjudic4tiom: in the state, Lemhi and 24 
25 Payette, 25 

16 (Pages 61 to 64) 

Page 63 

UNIDENTlFlED VOTCE: H's the general 
adjudications. 

UNlDENTlflED VOlCE: Everything else has 
b-een done in a sweerheart deal belwee11 t.he Butch 
and the water uset'S, There are only two general 
adjudications that the Stati::'s had, 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: And rcfm to general 

adjudication. 
UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: Yes. 
THE CHAIRlvlAN: Dr. Brockway. 
D:R. BROCKWAY: J have a question, I guess, 

for the director . .And that addresses this 
gcntkmau's concern about expimsion of the water 
right, new lands. Is there prnvhions in the 
agreement for grnmlfotheJ'ing those individuals who 

have expanded d1elr right prior lo the agreement:-, 
albeit illegally? 

MR. DUNN: There is a House Bill 71 which is 
being considered whlch would provide a where an 
expan:-ion occurred under a valid water right that 
was unadjudicated, that that expansion could be 
taken care of. And it would be with the priority 
date as of the cxpanl,;ion. 

So somebody didn't file the claims as lhey 
should, and they go on ahead and expand. It say:9 

Page 64 

"expansion of use after acqui:sition of the val id 
unadjudicated water right in violation of the 
mandatory pennit requirements." 

Re1m.'tnbcr the ground water, if you did that 
atkr 1963, by law, you had to have a permit. So 
wc'rt: saying if it wa" dont: in vio- -- in 
txpansion in violation of the manager permit 
requirements, it ~hall be presumed to be bound and 
to have created a watef right wiih a priority date 
as Qf the c.;ompletion of tb.: expansion in the 
ahscnue of injuries or other appropriate" --

So House Bill 71 takts care -- tries to take 
care of anyway, that expansion that occurred in 
violation of mandatory permit system hy givh1g it 
a date of priority as of expansion. It abo talks 
about the expam,itm where the water right hnd been 
previously adjudicated, where the Courts, in,. 
like, the Rexburg decree, ,rnd various other of the 
30 or 40 :-.mall decree:s that have go11e on in the 
system, \vhere the Court at one lime adjudicated 
it. And in the passage of time, the irrigated 
acres may have shrunk Dr grown or there arc all 
kinds of different contractions of the amount nf 
land that1s actually irrigated with water. 

And we say that once the adjudii.:atinn is 
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started, that the lands !hat were presently helng 1 

irrigated will be considered to h,we the same 2 
p1iority as the origillal adjudication. We won't .3 
worry about when they t1amc in. That will, l 4 
think, take c<1re of the question of whether a 5 
can::il company bas a water rights of -- SNnc arc 6 
1890. and some fl!'t: 1892, and some are 1896, And 7 
you got a whole array of priority dnlt:.s. If the 8 
original decree said 1890, we'll look al how much 1 9 
irrigating's d,.ine, and that•~ what the dght would 110 
be. Right CJr wrong, that'$ what the lo.w would ) 11 

- - 1 
say. . 112 

THE CHAIRMAN: Joe, did you have a question?: 13 
JOE: Yeah. I was wondering what ever i 14 

happened to thac here a fow years ago (hat's 15 
talking about recharging the aquifel', l never 16 
heard no m~)tt:: about it. Doec1n't sL!rprise me. 1 7 
just heard about it once. 18 

THl:: CHAIRMAN: Dr. Brockway 19 
JOE: Twas kind of hopes they'd fill it up, 20 

so they'd come out and move that bump. 21 
DR.BROCKWAY: It's more involved 22 

(unintelligibk) about the technique 
(unintelligible) because he's been working with 
tho~c people. ln fact, that spting, the firnt 

23 
:24 
25 
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quality in that the only kinJ of places you can 
get big volumes of water down in the ground is 
hasically where you dump (unintelligible) salt. A 
lot of salt docs (unintelligible) filtering and 
purifying, The river (unintelligible). 

The people down in Oakley are certainly 
looking very hard at artificial recharge, They're 
in the fortunate situation ~- or unfortunnte 
situation they've drawn water levds so down, you 
can hardly put the pump in there. 

UNIDENTIHED VOICE: (Unintdligihle) hist 
sprtng, 

UNIDENTIFIED VOICE: TJwy're fortunate in 
the sense they have probably preny good COill;l and 
depn:~sion un<lemcath their property. If they can 
gel it in there, :it's not going tn get out, 
hecausi: they're drawing water in all the richest 
parts. So they •w it takes a real unusual set of 
cin:umstances before it becomes economically 
attractive. 

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Dunn. 
MR. DUNN: I'd like to a:-:k Chuck Brockv,,ay 

for his comments on the natural or at least 
semi-natural recharge that's occurring on 
Egin Bench (phonetic;), and what he thinks the 

l?age 68 Page 66 

pilot test was done out in Lhc Jewme area there. 
And data was collected on how fast waler would 
into the groun<l, where it wanted to travd to. 
Some water quality data was going because there 
arc lots of barriers that seem to be 

l effect would be on the State plat1 if that wen.: 

(mriutelligible) to this kind of operation. But 
we amicipatc water will be going in the ground 
out there next year. Dul -- this year, now, I'm 
sorry. We're in '85. This year again. 

In terms of why we see more artificial 

rec.hf1rgc in the State and in some parts 
(unintelligible), you have to realize that once 
that water goes in the ground, the person who's 
putting it then; 1oses control over it. You can 
:,;pend a lot of money puu.it1g water in the ground 
and not get any of it back, except from local 
reduction (unintelligibfo) perhaps. 

Now, a project that's heen going on is 
fonded to a large degree by the trout fann 
industry. And they're concerned .ibout the water 
that comes out of fountain Springs. They know 
that wafer gets in the ground, at least no ks~ is 
going to come out (unintelligible). So they arc 
willing to support in that st~nsc. 

There's some real barrie:rn in terms of watcr 

I 

2 halted, in other word$, if that converts to 
3 :-:.prinkler 1rrigation as opposed to prr.:cedent. 
4 THE CHAIR.MAN: Dr. Brockway? 
5 OR. BROCKWAY: Well, the Egin Bench. 
6 (Wht:reupon, Tape 2 concludes.) 
7 
8 
9 
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REPORTER' S CERT I FICA TE 

I, Debora Ann Kreidler, Court Reporter 

Pro Ternpor:-e, County of Ada, State of Idaho, hereby 

certify: 

That I am the reporter who took the 

proceedings had in the above-entitled action in 

machine shorthand and thereafter the same was 

reduced into typewriting under my direct 

supervision; und 

That the foregoing transcript contains a 

full, true, and c:J.ccuro.1te record of the proceedings 

hud in the 21bovc and .Lo.rogoing cau:se, which was 

heard at )?;,~"-( , Idaho. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunlo set 

' 

~(5\9.,~~~' 
< 

Debora Kreidler, 
C.':~R No. 274 

Court Reporter Pro Tempore 
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